

Peninsula Metropolitan Park District

PO Box 425 – Gig Harbor, WA 98335 253-858-3400 – info@penmetparks.org www.penmetparks.org

STUDY SESSION MINUTES

February 01, 2022, 5:00 PM

Gig Harbor Civic Center - Council Chambers 3510 Grandview Street, Gig Harbor, WA 98335

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Nixon at 5:00 pm

Commissioner Present:

Amanda Babich, President (Absent Excused) Steve Nixon, Clerk Maryellen (Missy) Hill Kurt Grimmer Laurel Kingsbury

Presenters:

Connie Osborn/BRS Kevin Armstrong/BRS

Staff Present:

Ally Bujacich
Denis Ryan
Matthew Kerns
Sherman Enstrom
Stacie Snuffin

Commissioner Nixon appointed Commissioner Kingsbury as acting Clerk for the February 1, 2022 board meeting

ITEM 1 Board Discussion

1a. CRC Project Update

Director of Park Services Denis Ryan Introduced Connie Osborn and Kevin Armstrong of BRS to give the Board a CRC project update.

Armstrong shared the outcome of public comment and the key takeaways from January 26, 2022, Special Meeting/Open House. Armstrong presented design threads for the CRC that are reflective of the local area. Osborn reported that they would continue to use these design threads throughout the project for the interior and exterior palates. Osborn presented site layout concepts, the CRC floor plan and programming, and exterior design concepts. The Board and BRS had a discussion regarding additional office space above the storage and maintenance area off of the gymnasium court, doors off of the field turf, and the stormwater pond and unirrigated meadow.

Osborn presented a summary of upgrades to the existing administration building. The Board and BRS had a discussion regarding windows on the CRC building, the activity lawn, a walkway adjacent to the building, and skylights for allowing more daylight into the building.

ITEM 2 Adjournment Commissioner Nixon adjourned the meeting at 5:43 pm



Peninsula Metropolitan Park District

PO Box 425 – Gig Harbor, WA 98335 253-858-3400 – info@penmetparks.org

www.penmetparks.org

APPROVED BY THE BOARD ON:

12022

President

Clerk

Submitted By: Stacie Snuffin